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KOVALEVSKAYA GRANTS TO ATTEND THE ICM

Kovalevskaya grants. The Australian Mathematical Society is calling for applications to
the Kovalevskaya grants scheme.

Kovalevskaya grants are aimed at early career mathematicians to support their attendance
at the International Congress of Mathematicians, to be held in Saint Petersburg on 6-14
July, 2022.

Upon submission of receipts, each successful applicant will receive an amount of $1,500, to
be used towards travel to and from Saint Petersburg. Additionally, the local organisers will
waive registration fees, provide meals and accommodation in Saint Petersburg for the dura-
tion of the congress, cover local transportation costs, and arrange for visa-free entrance into
Russia.

Eligibility. AustMS members who, on 1 January 2021, have had no more than the equiva-
lent of eight years of full-time employment in academia since the awarding of their PhD (or
equivalent) are eligible to apply. PhD students who are members of AustMS and who have
passed their confirmation are also welcome to apply.

Periods of career interruption should not be counted towards the eight years, and part-time
employment should contribute proportionally.

How to apply. Applicants can submit their application to the AustMS Secretary, Debo-
rah Jackson, at Secretary@AustMS.org.au no later than 1 February 2022. Each application
should consist of a cover letter (one page maximum), an up-to-date CV (including a list of
publications) and one letter of recommendation in support of the application. The letter
may be sent directly to the Society by the letter writer or be included in the application.

Announcement of successful applicants. The Society expects to announce the Ko-
valevskaya grants by the first of March, 2022.

Sponsorship. The Kovalevskaya grants are sponsored by the Australian Mathematical Sci-
ences Institute (AMSI), MATRIX, the Sydney Mathematical Research Institute (SMRI) and
AustMS. Successful candidated may be requested to make representations on behalf of these
organisations at the ICM.

Contact. For queries regarding the Kovalevskaya grant scheme, please contact Deborah
Jackson at the above email address.
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